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21 June, 2024 
 
US National Committee of the IEC  
Young Professionals Competition 
 

RE: Letter of recommendation for Ms. Chloe David 
 
 
Dear Selection Committee Members, 
 
It is my pleasure to recommend Ms. Chloe David for the IEC Young Professionals program. Ms. David 
is a talented engineer with whom I have worked for the past three years, including the past year in a 
standards context.  
 
Ms. David has a solid technical background, both educational and in practice as an Advanced 
Technology researcher in Rockwell Automation. Her projects within Rockwell have included work on 
digital twins, model-based systems engineering, mechatronics, and algorithm development. In addition 

to her technical skills, I have been impressed with her maturity and communications abilities – a 
combination that is well-suited to standards work. 
 
Ms. David has thus far participated in standards work as an expert in TC65/WG23 (Smart 
Manufacturing Framework), JWG21 (Smart Manufacturing Reference Models), as a proposed expert in 
SMB SG11 (Hot Topic Radar), and has completed IEC Officer Training in Geneva.  
 
I highly recommend Ms. David for the Young Professionals program. I believe she will have an impact 
in the standards world and will represent the USNC well. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Brian Batke 
 
Brian Batke 
Engineering Fellow, Global Product Standards and Regulations 
TC65/WG10, TC65/WG23, TC65/SC65E/WG8, ISO/IEC JWG21 
Chair, ODVA EtherNet/IP System Architecture WG 


